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Date Bulletin placed  Contact Details 

Lions Club of 

DG Tony 

TONY’S TATTLER 

TALES FROM OUR DISTRICT  

AND BEYOND 

MEMBERS AS AT 

1/7/2020 

NEW MEMBERS SINCE 

1/7/2020 

DISTRICT MEMBERS 

AS AT 1/9/2020 

DECEASED AND DROPPED 

MEMBERS SINCE 1/7/2020 

INC/DEC SINCE 

1/7/2020 

1123 21 1125 19 +2 

September 2020 

World Wide 1,374,471 

Where’s  
Lennie  

Definition of Tattler 

A person who engages in 
gossip or who tells tales. 

 

Reduce risk when you go out 

Help stop the spread of COVID-19 

•If you must gather with other 
people, meet outdoors or choose 
open spaces with good air flow 
•Keep a safe distance from others 
•Listen for local guidance about 
going out in public 
Source: World Health Organiza-
tion 

Dear Lions 

t is pleasing to see our district starting to move forward as most clubs are now out of hi-
bernation, despite Covid-19 restrictions that are still upon us. 

Membership is increasing as many new members are being inducted in several of our 
clubs, both metropolitan and regional. It is imperative that this continues as the District 
strives to attain and exceed the magic number of 1,250 members. 

It is disappointing that we are unable to have the District Convention due to the main ven-
ue at Peterborough being unavailable due to Council Covid-19 restrictions. We did try to 
move this to a neighbouring town, but the facilities were unsuitable. 

In place of the convention, we will be having an annual general meeting at Port Pirie on 
Saturday, 17 October 2020, where elections for elected cabinet positions and notices of 
motion will take place. 

We must maintain, at all times, a positive attitude to combat the various difficulties that 
these uncertain times challenge us with. 

One of the most important things that Lions must continue to do is to respect the opinions 
of all Lions. When making decisions, keep in mind the interests of our individual Clubs, 
District and Lions Clubs International. At times, some decisions will be made at all levels of 
the organisation which we as individuals might disagree with, but the majority collective 
view of your Club, your District and Lions Clubs International must prevail and be fully sup-
ported. 

All clubs are urged to have a Covid-19 Plan and to have appointed a Club Safety Officer/
Covid Marshall. 

Keep safe and I look forward to meeting many of you during my District Governor visits. 

 

Tony Pederick OAM 

District Governor 

31st of August 2020 
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www.eyesonpeterboroughsa.com.au 

 

CONVENTION CANCELLED 

Please note that the 201 C1 District Convention at 

Peterborough between 16th and 18th October 

2020 has now been cancelled due to the local 

Council's Covid-19 restrictions. 

 

The Annual General Business of 201 C1 District 

will now be held at Port Pirie on Saturday 17 Octo-

ber 2020 commencing at 10:30am at which dele-

gates will vote on all elected positions and Notices 

of Motion which had been submitted for the Dis-

trict Convention. 

 

A copy of the agenda for the AGM will be sent to 

all Lions Clubs in District 201 C1 after the cabinet 

meeting on 30 August 2020. 

 

Kind Regards, 

Tony Pederick OAM 

District Governor  

 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://eyesonpeterboroughsa.com.au/
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Club   Member Sponsor 

Adelaide Hellenic Inc   

  New Michael Coxon   

  New Chris Georgopoulos Helen Makris 

  New Anthony Hutt John Jiannis 

Bute & Districts Inc   

  New Brendan Dempsey Justin Harris 

      

       

City of Adelaide Inc   

  New Abdul Rameez Raymond Najar 

Clare District     

  New Ryan Stanton Allan Mayfield 

Gilbert Valley Inc     

  New Isaac Nichols Kelvin Schwartz 

Kimba Inc       

  New Cheryl Davey Brendan Odonohue 

Norwood Inc     

  New Susan Lloyd Jill Whittaker 

  New Kathy Stockdale Robert Brennan 

Port Lincoln Inc   

  New James Garner Philip Naish 

  New Jane Intini Noel Hampel 

NEW MEMBERS AUGUST 

Welcome to Lions 

LIONS CLUBS INTERNATIONAL FORWARD 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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6 Tips For A Strong PR Strategy 

Planning and hosting a promotion 
takes a lot of work. Sure, the days 
and nights of putting together 
and executing an event are im-
portant, but if no one shows up, 
then all that hard work is for 
naught. That is why having a 
strong public relations strategy 
can make a forgettable event into 
something people are talking 

about for months. 

“It’s exciting to put on an event, and there are many ele-
ments involved in creating a successful one, including pro-
moting it. 

1. Execute. Execute. Execute. Execution should be The Pub-
lic Relations Officer and Clubs top priority. Promoting your 
event is only as good as the event itself. “Just as much 
effort that is put into promoting the event should be put 
into the execution. You want to ensure your guests have a 
great experience after all the time and money spent on 
getting them there.” 

2. Make friends with the media. “Reach the media in a 
creative ways, it is suggested creating a special VIP pre-
event for media so they experience the event beforehand, 
for the big events examples are our GLENDI and The 
GUMERACHA SHOW N SHINE. Are they able to speak with 
participants? What will get them to cover the event for 
their outlets; the event to “create buzz.” For example, using 
current Media interests, what are the stories going around, 
Disasters, Health related stories etc.. 

3. Be innovative. “Continue to keep your Club innovative 
with new ideas, including charity partnerships, industry 
events or juxtaposition events.” Thinking outside the box 
creates an opportunity for added publicity.  

4. Form a long-lasting bond with PR agencies. Do not wait 
till the last minute to start building that relationship with 
your local News Paper or Radio station, Start interest by 
these agencies before events, get their interest levels to a 
point where they are willing to listen and even come to 
you for that next story. Work with the media’s lead time to 
garner pre-publicity for events to reach their and your au-
dience.” 

5. Create buzz. Social media, the great-untapped resource 
by most of our LIONS Clubs, can build excitement around 
an event. The use of social media like “Twitter, Facebook 
and Instagram” to promote your event are becoming para-
mount. They are “all great platforms to reach your audi-
ence and share exciting events and details,” and they 
work. Remember our younger audience lives on these me-
dia. 

6. Have a game plan. Above all else, you and your Club 
should include a PR strategy into your promotion planning. 
“Make sure you go into any opening, event or promotion 
with a strategic plan, including marketing, publicity and 
execution.” This planning should also be part of your stra-
tegic plan to grow and promote your Club throughout the 
year. 

REMEMBER: If you need any help, we now have a PR Com-
mittee in our District that are more than willing to guide 
and help you. All you need to do is ASK! 

PUBLIC RELATIONS STRATEGY 

Submitted by Lion Peter Korndorfer, District 201C1 Chair Public Relations. 

Long Serving member Lion Nancy Marchant was farewelled by mem-

bers of the Gilles Plains Club at a recent meeting. Nancy joined Lions on 

Nov 1st 2002 and was one of the first women to join our club. Nancy 

went on to be club President for two years (2009 to 2011) and was a 

regular helper at Bunnings Barbecues for many years. She proudly ac-

cepted a James D Richardson Honour Award in 2009. Nancy was well 

loved by club members and enjoyed her company at many Lions func-

tions that were held during the time of her membership. Nancy was 

presented with a Certificate of Appreciation for her work with Lions and 

as the photo shows club members gathered to wish her farewell. Nancy 

stipulated that she was not resigning but “retiring” and we wish her well in her retirement. A recent involvement was the 

knitting of beanies for Hands of Hope Foundation and Anglicare which she hopes to continue in her retirement. Thank you 

Nancy for your commitment to Lions and to the club. Members intend to keep in touch and to keep you informed. 

 

 

GILLES PLAINS FAREWELLS LONG SERVING MEMBER 

Sourced from Industry 

and Academia 

Submitted by Ted Osborn, Immediate Past President, Lions Club Of Gilles Plains Inc. 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Like most Clubs we have started our Face to Face 
meetings again, our first having been our June Supper 
meeting. The members found it fulfilling and exciting to be 
able to meet face to face once again, which was evident by 
the chatter during the meeting. This meeting allowed us to 
present PDG Megan Butler with her 30 Year Monarch, an 
amazing effort to serve your community for 30 year with 
Lions. “Well done Megan”. 

Our 1st works meeting in July was busy catching up 
on correspondence, updating Standing Orders and passing 
motions to support another ALCMF mobility device for a 
Child in Elizabeth Down for $1,000.00 Elizabeth, also 
$1,000.00 to the Northern Area Domestic Violence Service, 
also $100.00 to ALDAF. We also authorised the purchase of 
a trailer for our annual Christmas Trailer Raffle. 

In lieu of a Supper meeting in July we held our 
Handover Dinner on the 24th of the month, a fantastic 
event, with The Bottega Restaurant at Uleybury Winery 
opening especially for the night and we thank them deeply. 
We thank DG Tony and Marylin, Lee Odenwalder MP and 
Jon Gee MP and his wife Wendy and President Alex from 
Salisbury Lions for their attendance. Other Guests of note 
where Kayleah who was our PDG Joan Ceely Book scholar-
ship winner for 2020, the UBER cute Pandora the newest 
Foster Puppy for Bronte Cameron. A special thank you to 
PDG Don Pritchard for being our Master of Ceremony and 
installing the President and Board. 

ELIZABETH PLAYFORD CLUB EVENTS 

The Lions Club of Golden Grove conducted its Handover 
Dinner on Tuesday 28 July at The Village Tavern. What a 
pleasure it was to finally get together for a dinner! Our 
members were so pleased to be able to attend our Hando-
ver, after being forced to delay it for a month due to COVID
-19 restrictions. 

Tony Zappia, federal member for Makin, proposed a toast 
to Lions Club International, and spoke highly of our service 
to the community, both locally and globally. In her reply, 
Paula Luethen, state member for King and member of our 
club, echoed Tony’s remarks and thanked him for his 
longstanding interest in Lions.  

GAT Chairperson Peter Korndorfer inducted the new Board 
of Directors, and DG Tony Pederick OAM spoke to us about 
his goals for the new year. We had PDG Megan Butler and 
Alex Coates, President of Salisbury Lions Club, in attend-
ance also. A highlight of the night was hearing recipient, 
Adrienne Williams, tell us about how her Hearing Dog Mer-
lin has made such a difference to her quality of life. 

It was a great pleasure to witness the granting of life mem-
bership to Harry Webb. Harry has been our club President 
twice (2007-08 and 2018-19) and has also held C1 District 
positions, namely Zone Chairperson, Assistant Cabinet Sec-
retary, Cabinet Secretary and Bulletin Editor. His enthusi-
asm and work ethic are second to none, making him a very 
worthy recipient of this honour. Harry was presented with 
his framed award and pin by DG Tony Pederick OAM, after 
Lion Graeme Pascoe OAM spoke about Harry’s achieve-
ments. 

Many other certificates were presented on the night, with 
Lion Tamer Warren Henriks giving out several humorous 
awards. There were raffle prizes for almost everyone, as 
our members generously donated so many. 

The general opinion at the end of the night was that it had 
been a very enjoyable event, with delicious food and great 
company. We felt lucky to have been able to celebrate the 
past year’s achievements together, and we are looking for-
ward with optimism to another year of service. 

GOLDEN GROVE NEWS 

AROUND THE CLUBS 

A thief fell and broke his leg in wet cement. He became a 
hardened criminal.  

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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On Saturday July 25th, the Lions Club of Wallaroo hosted the 
District Governor (DG) Changeover Dinner at the Wallaroo 
Community and Sports Club (WCSC), where outgoing DG, 
Kevin Masters of the Wallaroo Lions Club, handed the reigns 
to the incoming DG, Tony Pederick OAM of the City of Ade-
laide Lions Club. 
 
A formal affair, it proved an evening of celebration, with a 
fabulous 3 course meal, prepared and served by WCSC vol-
unteers. Wallaroo Lions and WCSC members attended the 
bar, serving a welcome drink on arrival. 
 
MC for the evening was Port Pirie Lion Lance Leak OAM, 
with the handover ceremony conducted by past DG, Megan 
Butler of Elizabeth Playford Lions. Funds raised from the 
evening were donated to Lions International: Campaign 100, 
as requested by Lance. Wallaroo Lions President Keith 
Brooks handed the District Governor Home Club banner to 
City of Adelaide President Petrea Stacey, and the new DG, 
Tony, introduced his cabinet, who were warmly welcomed 
by all.   
 
Various awards were presented by DG Kevin, including the 
James D Richardson Honour Award to Wallaroo’s Barbara 
Newman for ‘Dedicated Service to Lions’ 
and the annual Footprints Award to Stansbury’s Chris Dun-
can. This award was put into place by PDG Lyn for a person 
who ‘Works consistently in the background’ for the cause of 
Lions in the C1 district. Congratulations to all of those who’s 
dedication to Lions ethics were acknowledged on the night. 
Kevin Masters presented Tony Pederick the C District gavel 
and gong, officially handing over District Governor responsi-
bilities to Tony. 
As a token of his appreciation, outgoing DG Kevin presented 
each of his Cabinet members with a lovely keyring from the 
Milan convention.  
All in all, an enjoyable and entertaining night for everyone. 
Many thanks to those that participated, especially the gals 
and guys of the WCSC, with a special thanks to Cathy Vlug-
gen for her efforts in ensuring the evening was a great suc-
cess. 

WALLAROO HOSTS D G HANDOVER 

On Saturday 25th July, Shirley, Vanessa and Judy enjoyed the 
District Governor’s Handover in Wallaroo with other guests.  

It was lovely to catch up with so many friendly faces after 
such a long break and during these challenging times. It was 
a great night. 

Vanessa was Lions Hearing Dog Chairman on IPDG Kevin 
Master’s Cabinet. Shirley was a Zone Chairman on his Cabi-
net, too. 

Shirley continues on as Zone Chairman on District Governor 
Tony Pederick's Cabinet. 

Vanessa and Judy then went to the Cabinet meeting on Sun-
day, as visitors, whilst Shirley attended the meeting. 

Shirley, who is our Club’s Convention Chairman, gave a re-
port on the event to the Cabinet and encouraged everyone 
to attend. 

Our low key 41st Handover, which was to have been held on 
Sunday 9th August, is now being held on Sunday 16th Au-
gust at the Railway Hotel.  

This will be a luncheon with Lions members and partners 
and a few guests. Members are looking forward to the Hand-
over. More details next Bulletin. 

Our Club decided to become host for the local Markets on 
Sunday 4th October over the Long weekend. This includes 
local stall holders with their own insurances. This would be 
subject to Covid-19 requirements. 

Our small Committee for the Lions District Convention, con-
tinues to meet fortnightly in readiness for this exciting event 
for our Club and town, which is to be held on 16-18 Octo-
ber!! Make your booking now and don’t miss out!! More 
details on the website!! 

NEWS FROM PETERBOROUGH 

CONVENTION CHAIRMAN SHIRLEY DEARLOVE ADDRESSING  
THE GATHERING 

AROUND THE CLUBS 

What happened to the man who didn't know the difference 
between putty and toothpaste? All his windows fell out! 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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On Sunday 25th July, Gilles Plains Lions 
were invited to conduct a sausage siz-
zle at Bunnings Windsor Gardens. The 
was conducted under the new rules set 
by Bunnings. 

Club members worked with a Bunnings 
staff member and things went well. The 
public was glad to see BBQ’s back. 

FIRST BUNNINGS BBQ FOR 

GILLES PLAINS CLUB 

Congratulations Blair Boyer MP!  

Today at our Breakfast Meeting at the 
Mawson Lakes Hotel and Function 
Centre, we were pleased to induct a 
very special new member - Blair!  

Great to have one of our local State 
Members of Parliament join our club. 
He was sponsored by Beau Brug and 
inducted by our new President Alex 
Coates!  

We are so excited to have you join us 
and look forward to seeing what you 
will do for our community through 
Lions!  

AROUND THE  
CLUBS 

ANOTHER NEW MEM-

BER FOR SALISBURY 

TREES FOR LIFE 

A property at Manoora was the recipi-
ent of our trees this year. Of the ten 
boxes received, we had twelve differ-
ent species. A couple of varieties did 
not germinate as we would have liked, 
but others flourished. After last year’s 
success of “no backups required”, we 
needed to top up a couple of species. 
Where possible, we planted an extra 
box rather than replant from multiples 
later. We finished with approx. twelve 
boxes of trees. Some varieties still had 
some growing to do, but overall, it was 
a good result. The trees were collected 
by the property owners in early June. 
Thanks to Peter for his assistance with 
a special thanks to Merv who again 
recruited assistance from his Village to 
assist with their green thumb skills     

S.P.S.A. (South Pacific School Aid) re-

port they have just dispatched six pal-

lets of school books and resources to 

the Solomon Islands and Tonga.  This 

makes 26 pallets of books, etc, sent 

this year, despite having been closed 

for 12 weeks.  In addition, many car-

tons of school uniforms collected by 

our Graham and Liz from Pulteney 

Grammar and other schools will be 

shipped along with books to various 

countries.  Our financial support of 

S.P.S.A. is appreciated by the volun-

teers at Underdale, and the schools in 

developing countries that benefit by 

their efforts. 

NEWS FROM MODBURY 

CLUB 

This lock-down is getting old and 
frankly I've had enough. I've dis-
cussed the matter over a cup of 
coffee with the kitchen sink, and we 
both agree that the experience is 
draining. 
I didn't mention anything to the 
washing machine as she puts the 
wrong spin on everything. 
The door knob was more forthcoming 
- told me to get a firm grip on the 
situation and move on. 
The front door declared I was un-
hinged and so the curtains told me 
to.... you guessed it right - pull myself 
together. 
Then the chair told me to table it, and 
the table remarked I didn't have a leg 
to stand on.  
When I told the table to break a leg, 
the mirror said that my comments 
reflected poorly on my thinking. 

SOME ONE-LINERS FROM 

COWELL CLUB 

When she saw her first strands of grey 
hair, she thought she'd dye  

The professor discovered that her 
theory of earthquakes was on shaky 

ground.  

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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AROUND THE  
CLUBS 

PORT PIRIE HANDOVER AND DONATION 
 

 

The Lions Club of Port Pirie roared into action after a brief 
hiatus due to the Covid-19 pandemic and donated three new 
heart holter monitors to its local hospital. 
The monitors are a small wearable device that record a pa-
tient’s heartbeat remotely, without the need for a stay in 
hospital. 
When accepting the equipment from the club at the August 
dinner meeting, hospital representatives said they previous-
ly had a waiting list to use the devices. 
The hospital thanked the club for their generous contribu-
tion, and for the work it does in the community.  
The club thanked the Adelaide Chapter of the Heathens Mo-
torcycle Club and the Gladstone Community Service Group 
for contributing $4000 towards their fundraising efforts. 
Club president, Michael Baldock, said it was a pleasure to be 
able to contribute much-needed equipment to the hospital, 

PHOTO: Port Pirie Health Service director of nursing and 
midwifery Jodie Bowman and head of nursing Andrew Taylor 
were presented with a cheque for $12,090 by Lions Club of 
Port Pirie president Michael Baldock, Adelaide chapter Hea-
thens member Trevor "Grump" Muggleton and Gladstone 
Community Group volunteer Jan Martin. The money went 
towards the purchase of three new heart monitors for the 
Port Pirie Hospital. Photo courtesy Port Pirie Recorder. 

The Port Lincoln Lions Club held their handover with a din-
ner at the RSL catered for by Port Lincoln Executive Catering. 

47 Lions, Lions Ladies and visitors attended including PDG 
Kevin Masters and Zone 11 Chair Allan Zerna. 

Lion Robert McDonald was MC and Lion Gavin Roberts con-
ducted the Handover ceremony. 

Two new members were inducted by PDG Kevin, they were 
Jane Intini And James Garner. This could be the start of 
many more. PDG Kevin handed the club a club excellence 
award. 

Awards were handed out, they included the club prestigous 
Dan Maskell award to Lion Michael Sanders for a Lion who’s 
service has been outstanding, a Lions Inovative award to 
Lion Iain Adams, two Club five year service awards to Kelvin 
Mickan and Michael Sanders. 

A ten year Monarch award to Lion Terry Aldenhoven and 
three 15 year Monarch awards to Lion Peter Milczarek, Lion 
Iain Adams and Lion Gavin Roberts. 

A 30 year Monarch award was also handed to Lion Malcolm 
Bagnell. 

The big one was Lion John Leech presented with a 55 year 
Charter Monarch award. 

A great night was had by all attending, it was good to be 
able to meet face to face again. 

Thank you to PDG Kevin and Zone 10 Chair Allan for travel-
ling to be with us on the night. 

PORT LINCOLN HANDOVER 

We need 8 ply wool (any colour) so that we can continue to 

knit beanies, scarfs, gloves and blankets for Hands of Hope 

Foundation. We are  appealing to clubs and members to 

support us in this venture. Please 

search you cupboards etc. for any wool 

that you may wish to donate. Any do-

nations are much appreciated. Jane 

Sommers, Secretary. 0414 958 445 

GILLES PLAINS NEED FOR WOOL 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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At our Lions Meeting recently I had the pleasure of giving out two awards for 
excellence. The first was to Gabby Floreani a past Treasuer, (now retired), for her 
many years of dedicated service and some one who still volunteers for our Bun-
ning BBQs, and Tim Colgan a long serving member, A Melvin Jones Medal recipi-
ent, past President for seven years and someone who continues to serve and 
support the Club. Both are extraordinary individuals who can be very proud of 
their efforts in Lions.  
We also welcomed some new visitors and potential Members. I am looking for-
ward to 5 new Members being inducted at our next meeting. 
We allocated part of the meeting to honouring a former member of our Club, 
Anthony von Einem, who moved at Christmas time to join his father in Queens-
land, but who sadly passed away peacefully in his sleep on 11th July. He was just 
48. Rest in peace Anthony. You were highly regarded, loved and respected and 
will not be fogotten. A special thank you to Anthony's Aunty Lou Williamson for 
sending us a beautiful thank you card and his sister Nicole gray for making a vid-
eo available for us to play at our meeting that was screened at Anthony's funer-

al. 
 

BUSY AT CHARLES STURT WOODVILLE HINDMARSH  

Gabby Floreani and President Marijka Tim Colgan and President Marijka 

We missed out on The Adelaide Convention so let’s not 

miss out on the Canberra Convention. Put it in your diaries 

and start planning your trip to Canberra in 2021  

AROUND THE CLUBS  
Come along and support The Lions 
Club of the City of Adelaide with the 
Hear Me Roar! Project. We make mul-
tipurpose cushions and port pillows 
for patients across South Australia. It's 
a lot of fun, great to catch up with 
friends and make new ones, while 
volunteering your time for a great 
project. 
Come along for an hour or 2, or stay 
for the day, any time you can spare is 
appreciated. No experience necessary. 
Sew on the sewing machine, stuff, 
hand sew, or draw and cut. There's lot 
to do 

Held at Comfort Inn Regal Park 
44  Barton Terrace East 

North Adelaide. 
Located opposite the parklands in 
North Adelaide, a short trip from the 
CBD and attractions such as Adelaide 
Oval, Festival Centre and Entertain-
ment Centre 

 
HEAR ME ROAR 

September is Childhood Cancer Re-
search month. This is an opportune 
time to conduct a fundraiser BBQ for 
the Foundation. Please register for 
your BBQ, information is available on 
the Foundation website 
alccrf.lions.org.au/biggest BBQ 
 

BBQ’s are now back on at Bunnings, 
Stratco and other venues. 
It is what Lions do well. 
Please support the foundations Belief 
that every child deserves a 
Chance at a Healthy life. 
 

PDG John McIntosh, ALCCRF Chair-
man 201-C1 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
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The old lady handed her bank card to a 
bank teller and said, “I would like to 
withdraw $500, please.”   
The teller told her, “For withdrawals 
less than $5000, please use the ATM.”   

The old lady asked, “Why?”   

The teller irritably told her, “These are 
the rules. Please leave if there is no 
other matter.  There is a queue behind 
you” and returned the card to the old 
lady.   

The old lady hesitated, then returned 
the card to the teller and said, “Please 
help me withdrew all the money I 
have.”   

The teller was astonished when she 
checked the account balance.  ‘My 
apologies Granny, you have $3.5 million 
in your account and our bank does not 
currently have so much cash.  Could 
you make an appointment and come 
back tomorrow?”   

The old lady then asked, “How much 
am I able to withdraw now?”   

The teller answered, “Any amount up 
to $300,000.”  The old lady told the 
teller she wanted to withdraw 
$300,000.” 

The teller did so quickly and handed it 
across respectfully.   

The old lady put $500 in her bag and 
asked the teller to deposit the balance 
of $299,500 back into her account. 

Don’t be difficult with old people.  
We’ve been around a long time.  

From Stansbury Dalrymple 

Newsletter 

Old Bus Ticket Quotes  

In an argument the best weapon to 
hold is your tongue  

The secret of life is not to do what 
one likes, but to like that which one 
has to do  

You are not dressed for work until 
you put on a smile  

A friend is someone who knows all 
about you but likes you just the 
same  

A Texan farmer goes to Australia for 
a vacation. There he meets an Aussie 
farmer and gets talking. The Aussie 
shows off his big wheat field and the 
Texan says, "Oh! We have wheat 
fields that are at least twice as 
large." 
Then they walk around the farm a 
little, and the Aussie shows off his 
herd of cattle. The Texan immediate-
ly says, "We have longhorns that are 
at least twice as large as your cows." 
The conversation has, meanwhile, 
almost died when the Texan sees a 
mob of kangaroos hopping through 
the paddock. He asks, "And what are 
those?" The Aussie replies with an 
incredulous look, "Don't you have 
any grasshoppers in Texas?" 

FUNNIES AND TALL STORIES 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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HELEN KELLER FELLOWSHIP presented 
to Lion Bronte Cameron (Elizabeth 
Playford Club) in appreciation for his 
involvement and participation as a 
Cabinet Member for 30 years or more. 
Award accepted on Bronte’s behalf by 
President Peter Korndorfer 

0 years or more. Award accep   

TOP CLUB SERVICE PROJECT 
AWARD awarded to Lions Club of 
Port Pirie for the Liberty Swing in-
stalled at Port Pirie Mid North Edu-
cation Centre 

Accepted on behalf of the club by 
Lion Di Rashleigh 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS APPRECIA-
TION AWARD presented to Past 
District Governor Ken Bradford 
who has been on cabinet for sever-
al years and has been responsible  
for setting up and dismantling the 
PA/Recording System which is used 
at Cabinet meetings and Conven-
tions. 

DISTRICT GOVERNORS APPRECIA-
TION AWARD presented to Lion 
Jennifer Osis for services to mem-
bership growth. Jennifer was in-
strumental in orgaising an infor-
mation day to look at re-opening 
the Lons Club of Unley. 

JAMES D RICHARDSON HONOUR 
AWARD presented to Lion Barbara 
Newman (Wallaroo Club) for her 
support to the District Governor 
organising the Convention and the 
District Handover Dinner 

PROGRESSIVE MELVIN JONES 
FELLOW AWARD presented to 
PDG Lance Leak OAM for services 
as Constitution and By-Laws Chair-
man 

PROGRESSIVE MELVIN JONES 
FELLOW AWARD presented to Lion 
Yvonne Bradford for services as 
Cabinet Secretary. 

HANDOVER OF “HOME OF DIS-
TRICT GOVERNOR” banner from 
President Keith Brooks (Wallaroo) 
to President Petrea Stacey (City of 
Adelaide). 

DISTRICT GOVERNOR AWARDS PRESENTED AT HANDOVER 

SELECTION OF PHOTOS FROM HANDOVER DINNER 

PROGRESSIVE MELVIN JONES 
FELLOW AWARD presented to 
PDG Don Pritchard for assistance  
to the District Governor 

FOOTPRINTS AWARD presented 
to Lion Chris Duncan (Stansbury 
Dalrymple Club). The award was 
created by PDG Lyn Shoemark 
and is given to the lions who is 
recognised as a quiet achiever. 

 

Lion Irene de la Haye receives a 
gift from PDG Kevin Masters for 
her work with District Governor 
Handover Dinner 

The Handover of the District 
Gong and Gavel from PDG Kevin 
Masters to DG Tony Pederick 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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MORE SELECTED PHOTOS FROM DISTRICT HANDOVER 

Cabinet members and District Officers 2020-2021 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/


      TOGETHER WE ARE UNITED—HEAR US ROAR 
     District 201C1 Lions Clubs Bulletin  

District Website  District Facebook       Page 14 

 Thankyou to everyone who has participated in the training 
sessions that has been offered in our District so far.  

Zoom has become the norm for many of the activities that 
have always happened face to face. Well done to everyone 
who has embraced this- it has allowed us to continue with 
the training of new officers. However, for many face to face 
will always be the preferred method for training. Many of 
us have missed catching up with our friends.  

 2 Club development days were held via Zoom - a learning 
curve for everyone but very worthwhile.   

There is an opportunity for some catchup President, Secre-
tary and Treasurer sessions if there is a need.  

 All Zone Chairs attended the Zone Chairpersons training 
also delivered by Zoom- this was the first time all Zone 
Chairs had been in attendance, a great outcome.  

 Guiding Lion training was also successfully delivered via 
Zoom recently. Another session will be scheduled later this 
year for other interested Lions.   

This training is best delivered in small groups via Zoom to 
allow everyone to be part of the group discussions.   

 There is a myriad of training packages on the Lions Learn-
ing Centre- if you need any assistance in locating some 
training please speak to your Zone Chairperson or a mem-
ber of the Global Leadership Team  

LEADERSHIP MATTERS 

Other training offered by Multiple District and LCI  

 Regional Lions Leadership Institute   

Dates: 19th to 21st February 2021   

Location: Current proposal is to hold this Institute in Tas-
mania - TBC   

Application Deadline 31st December 2020   

   Advanced Lions Leadership Institute   

Dates: 15th to 17th April 2021   

Location: Brisbane, Australia   

Application Deadline 15th January 2021   

 Lions Certified Instructor Program   

Dates: 26th to 29th March 2021   

Location: Sydney, NSW   

Application Deadline: 26th December 2020   

 

For More Information contact 

GLT Co-ordinator PDG Megan Butler 

Phone M 0411 616 649 

E: mb1959@hotmail.com 

 

WHAT DO LIONS DO — a one liner statement that could be used at projects and recruiting displays when we are asked 

“What do lions do”? 

“Lions change people’s lives every day, whether that be through conducting fundraising activities to fund medical re-

search or provide medical equipment, development opportunities and activities for youth, supporting disadvantaged 

elderly or infirm within our communities, protecting our environment, or providing recovery supportfollowing natural 

disasters. Lions make a difference every day.” Statement by PDG John Muller, Multiple District GST Area Leader. 

GLT 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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GLOBAL MEMBERSHIP TEAM GMT 
 As you can see by our DG’s message, we are 
starting to slowly grow our membership. I congratulate each 
one of you on the efforts you are putting in to grow your 
Clubs. I have seen and heard of many inductions, which is 
fantastic and is keeping our DG team busy and making them 
earn their keep. Please ensure that when you induct those 
new members you also add them to MyLCI, I am aware of 
several new members that have not been added to the Data 
Base. If you find difficulty in using MyLCI, please do not hesi-
tate to contact your Zone Chairpersons, the DG Team, the 
GLT Megan Butler, myself as you GMT and our wonderful 
Bulletin editor Ted is always happy to help out.  

We are now getting well into the 2020/21 Lions 
year and also back into the swing of running BBQ’s, small 
Events and some Projects and most importantly serving our 
Communities. Remember, these are all great opportunities 
to look for those new members and we should always strive 
for those new member opportunities. Have that extra Club 
member at these events, your Membership Chair or PR 
officer, to hand out pamphlets and talk to people about 
what your Club is doing for your community. 

Take these opportunities to ask your community what they 
feel is needed, in your Town or Suburb or Council Area (A 
small Needs Assessment). This is a great way to get ideas for 
your next project and a good way to get those new mem-
bers. Ask those that give you ideas if they would be willing 
to help with this project, if yes get their contact details, you 
aren’t asking them to join – YET – invite them to attend your 
projects and events, to help out and to get to know who you 
are as a Club and get that thirst to serve.  

You will soon get to know people and those you can 
invite to join your Club. The first few times can be hard and 
might put you out of your comfort Zone, work with someone 
and together you will find it easier – “Just Ask” 

But as we venture back out into the service activi-
ties, lets also take some time and reflect and check on our 
most important members of our communities: ‘You the mem-
bers of our great organisation” without you we can’t do any 
service. I ask that you all provide the most important service 
we can deliver, that of caring for each other, which will en-
sure we “Stop The Drop”. Some simple things we can do for 
our Fellow members are: 

Offer to pick up those that do not drive and 
bring them to our meetings, Fundraisers 
and Events, 

Pick one Member each week and ring them up 
to see how they are, 

Ask other members of their opinions during 
meetings, ensure you involve everyone 
equally, 

Go and meet for coffee. 

If you do have questions, need any information and 
support with membership please don’t hesitate to contact 
me via email: korndogg1866@gmail.com . We hope to have 
District Membership training available soon, this is currently 
being developed by our MD GMT PDG Ann Eldridge. 

Together we will make our District grow – till next month 
Peter Korndorfer, District GMT Coordinator 

Our Membership Information Night (featuring Free Pizza) 
went off very well Thursday evening at the Mawson Centre. 

Despite COVID19 restrictions, we enjoyed an informative 
night where attendees left with a greater understanding of 
what Lions/we do locally, as a District and beyond inc inter-
nationally.  

We had many people in attendance and we will following up 
on their interest with the hope we can secure some more 
members. 

SALISBURY MEMBERSHIP DRIVE A new and easy test for the 
horror of Covid 19 is doing 
the rounds and it's simple, 
quick and positive (or nega-
tive if you see what I mean).  

Take a glass and pour a de-
cent nip of your favourite 

Single Malt Scotch into it; then see if you can smell it.  

If you can, then you are halfway there. 

Then drink it.  

If you can taste it then it is reasonable to assume you are 
currently free of the virus because the loss of the sense of 
smell and taste is a common symptom. 

I tested myself 7 times last night and was virus free every 
time thank goodness. 

 I will have to test myself again today because I have devel-
oped a throbbing headache which can also be one of the 
symptoms.  

I'll report my results later.  

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
mailto:korndogg1866@gmail.com
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How to play Cricket explained to a 

foreigner 

You have two sides, one out in the 

field and one in. Each man that's in the 

side that's in goes out, and when he's 

out he comes in and the next man 

goes in until he's out. When they are 

all out, the side that's out comes in 

and the side that's been in goes out 

and tries to get those coming in, out. 

Sometimes you get men still in and not 

out. 

When a man goes out to go in, the 

men who are out try to get him out, 

and when he is out he goes in and the 

next man in goes out and goes in. 

There are two men called umpires 

who stay out all the time and they 

decide when the men who are in are 

out. When both sides have been in 

and all the men have been out, and 

both sides have been out twice after 

all the men have been in, including 

those who are not out, that is the end 

of the game 

 

Yes Its old but its a goodie!! 

NOT MANY PEOPLE KNOW THE 
WORDS TO THE WHOLE PEOM, BUT 
MOST WOULD KNOW THE SECOND 

VERSE 
My Country 

The love of field and coppice, 
Of green and shaded lanes. 
Of ordered woods and gardens 
Is running in your veins, 
Strong love of grey-blue distance 
Brown streams and soft dim skies 
I know but cannot share it, 
My love is otherwise. 
 

I love a sunburnt country, 
A land of sweeping plains, 
Of ragged mountain ranges, 
Of droughts and flooding rains. 
I love her far horizons, 
I love her jewel-sea, 
Her beauty and her terror – 
The wide brown land for me! 
 

A stark white ring-barked forest 
All tragic to the moon, 
The sapphire-misted mountains, 
The hot gold hush of noon. 
Green tangle of the brushes, 
Where lithe lianas coil, 
And orchids deck the tree-tops 
And ferns the warm dark soil. 
 

Core of my heart, my country! 
Her pitiless blue sky, 
When sick at heart, around us, 
We see the cattle die – 
But then the grey clouds gather, 
And we can bless again 
The drumming of an army, 
The steady, soaking rain. 
 

Core of my heart, my country! 
Land of the Rainbow Gold, 
For flood and fire and famine, 
She pays us back threefold – 
Over the thirsty paddocks, 
Watch, after many days, 
The filmy veil of greenness 
That thickens as we gaze. 
 

An opal-hearted country, 
A wilful, lavish land – 
All you who have not loved her, 
You will not understand – 
Though earth holds many splen-
dours, 
Wherever I may die, 
I know to what brown country 
My homing thoughts will fly. 
——————————— 
Famous Australia Poem by Dor-
othea Mackell 

DID YOU 
KNOW 

BRUSSELL SPROUTS 
I’ve eaten all me dinner dad, i really 
have been good, 
Except for that which smells so bad, So 
can I have me pud 
No son you must clean your plate, Be-
fore you get dessert. 
Just eat your sprouts and nominate, A 
belting that will hurt. 
 
Dad I promise I’ll be good at school, And 
study really hard, 
You’ll never see “He plays the fool”, 
Reported on my card. 
Please dad I’ll wash up every dish, And 
dry them all as well, 
I only have one single wish, Don’t make 
me eat that smell, 
 
His father gave a smile, and served his 
son ice-cream, 
Then pointed to the dishes pile, His son 
would have to clean. 
And clear them all away he did, and at 
the end of term, 
His grades were in the upper grid, His 
father was to learn, 
 
I think there is a lesson here, Or moral 
thereabouts, 
Perhaps good kids can be raised 
through fear  
Of eating brussell sprouts 

H.M.S. Pinnafore Video 

https://youtu.be/AAkGG4mCiX0  

Ctrl+Click on the link 

7 Driving Sins Many Drivers Commit 

Ctrl+Click on the Link 

1. Leaving your hand on the gear stick 

2. Not setting up your child restraint 

correctly 

3. Driving without any windscreen 

washer fluid 

4. Incorrect seating position 

5. Driver distraction 

6. Shifting between reverse and drive 

without stopping 

7. Steering without moving 

THIS MONTH’S RAA HINT 

Poem from AUSTRALIAN’S VIEW poems by 

Christopher Price former member Gilles Plains 

Lions Club 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://youtu.be/AAkGG4mCiX0
https://samotor.raa.com.au/7-dangerous-driving-sins/
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Found on Facebook 
GLENSIDE LIONS CLUB BOOKMART 

On Tuesday, August 4, a massive explosion rocked the city of Beirut, Lebanon. 
More than 300,000 Lebanese have been displaced from their homes, thousands 
injured, over 100 confirmed dead, and many more missing. Glenside Lions have 
donated $5000 to LCIF's disaster relief fund to support Lebanese families affect-
ed by the explosion. Our response follows an appeal by LCIF Chairperson Gudrun 
Yngvadottir. LCIF is the Lions Clubs International Foundation. 

MORE FROM GLENSIDE 
Glenside Lions have donated $5000 to 
Catherine House women's shelter. We 
believe that in the current difficult 
times we need to support women in 
need in our community.  
Catherine House provides supported 
accommodation services to women 
experiencing homelessness, who are 
18 years and older, and unaccompa-
nied by children in South Australia. 
They accommodate 54 women every 
night in the CBD, with a further five in 
units in the northeast suburbs. In addi-
tion to this, they further support 30 to 
35 women who have left the service 
through the Outreach Program. Cathe-
rine House is full every night of the 
year. There is no shortage of demand 
for their services with approximately 
25 to 30 women at any time on our 
waiting list. 
The primary focus at Catherine House 
is to end a woman’s homelessness. 
But what they know is that this is 
much more than finding her a roof 
over her head and a warm meal. It is 
providing her with the tools to make a 
lasting change in her life. 
Key to their success is providing their 
wrap around support services, particu-
larly education and employment op-
portunities. These services develop 
not only practical skills such as literacy 
and numeracy, job seeking, but also a 
self-development course that helps 
women who have experienced trauma 
to rediscover their voice, learn to 
make good decisions for themselves, 
and make plans for their future. The 
opportunities provided at Catherine 
House can be the difference that 
changes her life and ends her home-
lessness, for good. 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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Found on  

Facebook 
Spot the Aussie and tell us which club he belong to!  

Watch the Video 

Working together is what Lions are all about. Now, more 
than ever, Lions are finding fun, creative and safe ways to 
connect and serve communities around the world.  

The temporary Australian Lions HQ 

It’s almost been a month since our office was damaged in a 
fire from a neighbouring building. With the boardroom, 
bathrooms and kitchen badly damaged and the rest of the 
office affected by smoke and water, we made the decision 
to find a temporary location while repairs are underway. We 
are pleased to now be fully operational at our temporary 
location in Broadmeadow, Newcastle. Our team have 
worked hard to ensure a smooth transition given the some-
what challenging circumstances. Club Supplies is now back 
up and running and we would like to thank those waiting on 
orders for your patience during this time. Thank you to Little 

Always good to partner with another organisation  

Gilles Plains Lions Club 
Supporting the Foundation, with donations of dry goods, 
blankets, beanies and scarves.  

Watch the Video 

President Deb Poole with Gary Martin Exec 
Officer, Hands of Hope Foundation 

Hear Me Roar Project (City of Adelaide Club) 
What a great achievement - congratulations on a lovely 
partnership and a generous donation  
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
 
We love supporting our friends at  Backpacks 4 SA Kids In-
cand the amazing work they do. We have delivered another 
201 handmade kids cushions to provide comfort and smiles.  

What The Hills?! 
Lions Hearing Dogs podcast 

We’ve all heard of guide dogs for 
the blind, but have you ever met a 

hearing dog? 
 

Listen to the Podcast 

MND South Australia 

A big hello to all on this winters day! We are getting things 
organized now for the WALK TO D'FEET MND on Sunday 
25th October and we need self-managed group to set-up 
and run a "Sausage Sizzle". Is your group able to help us? If 
so, please call 08 8234 8448 and we can discuss things in 
more detail.  

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1
https://www.handsofhope.asn.au/about-us/
https://what-the-hills.libsyn.com/australian-lions-hearing-dogs?fbclid=IwAR1YL8BeX6oRNATwwOkOYLj2nu-iMGBUCaoIE9gs9DA7jMcO52MdvjW7VE4
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A new teacher was trying to make 
use of  her psychology courses. She 
started her class by saying, 
'Everyone who thinks they're stu-
pid, stand up!' After a few seconds, 
Little Harold stood up. The teacher 
said, 'Do you think you're stupid, 
Harold?' 'No, ma'am, but I hate to 
see you standing there all by your-
self!' 

 Harold watched, fascinated, as his 
mother smoothed cold cream on 
her face. 'Why do you do that, 
mommy?' he asked 'To make my-
self beautiful,' said his mother, who 
then began removing the cream 
with a tissue. 'What's the matter, 
asked Harold 'Giving up?' 

The math teacher saw that Harold 
wasn't paying attention in class. 
She called on him and said, 
'Harold! What are 2 and 4 and 28 
and 44?' Harold quickly replied, 
'NBC, FOX, ESPN and the Cartoon 
Network!' 

Harold's kindergarten class was on 
a field trip to their local police sta-
tion where they saw pictures 
tacked to a bulletin board of the 10 
most wanted criminals. One of the 
youngsters pointed to a picture 
and asked if it really was the photo 
of a wanted person. 'Yes,' said the 
policeman. 'The detectives want 
very badly to capture him. Harold 
asked, “Why didn't you keep him 
when you took his picture ? " 

Little Harold attended a horse auc-
tion with his father. He watched as 
his father moved from horse to 
horse, running his hands up and 
down the horse's legs and rump, 
and chest. After a few minutes, 
Harold asked, 'Dad, why are you 
doing that?' His father replied, 
'Because when I'm buying horses, I 
have to make sure that they  

are healthy and in 
good shape before I 
buy. Harold, looking 
worried, said, 'Dad, I 
think the UPS guy 
wants to buy Mom ....' 

I bought a little bag of 

air today… The compa-

ny that made it was 

kind enough to put 

some potato chips in it 

as well 

FUN AND GAMES 

Solution on Back Page 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
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With the Covid Pandemic all screenings were Initially post-
poned until the end of July. 

The management committee met on July 22nd to discuss 
the ongoing impact of the covid pandemic on the program 
and the ability to recommence screening. 

Because of the problems associated with being in very 
close contact with persons being screened, the difficulty in 
completing screenings whilst wearing gloves and face 
masks, very small consultation rooms and the risks to both 
our volunteers and the general public after much discus-
sion it was decided unanimously to further postpone 
screenings. 

Current as of July 22nd all screenings are postponed until 
mid-October 2020.  The management committee will meet 
again in September to review the possibility of recom-
mencing the program. 

 All clubs who have had screenings postponed will be con-
tacted by the club liaison Ruth Pearsons C2 or Carol 
Barnes C1 to let them know how and when their screen-
ing dates will be rescheduled.  All new requests for a 
screening should be directed through these lions. 

Meanwhile this group is working on our covid safe plan and 
PPE policy, an OHWS manual and we are developing and 
reviewing forms. 

The committee farewelled Marilyn Millar from the com-
mittee welcoming Dot Marschall and Tom Kimber on to the 
committee. 

It was acknowledged that Marilyn had provided a wonder-
ful service to this project and she will be very much missed.  
Phillip Donato chair of the LMRF said that we send true 
thanks to Marilyn for her hard work and energy she is to be 
sincerely thanked by us all. 

Carol Barnes                    Ruth Pearsons 

carol.barnes@kadinalions.org.au                                      
lionruthpearsons@gmail.com 

SKIN CANCER SCREENING PROGRAM 

“Australia  recognise that the practice of 
volunteering is evolving. Volunteering models

oth here and overseas are shifting. 

One to emerge is that not for
 corporates and  

adapt if the next generation is to fill the volun-
teering shoes of their parents and grandpar-
ents. voices young volunteers must be

 

That means refreshing the image of volunteering, us-
ing new media, Facebook and the like, creating oppor-
tunities/projects that suit their lifestyle. 

The traditional  of volunteering as a long-term 
commitment  fast disappearing, giving way to one-off 
spur of  moment events. Understanding the 
behind the new age volunteer will be critical in forging the 
future direction of volunteering,  in Australia and 
worldwide. 

Shoe Boxes  Love in Adelaide is an example  this new
 of working. In 2012, this not for profit group used Fa-

cebook and  social platforms to organise up to 
25,000  to send 10,000  boxes to Queens-
landers caught in the floods. Since  including 
families, increasingly search out Shoe Boxes of Love to help 
when disaster strikes. 

Volunteer  that have already heeded the call are 
transforming their model that  are 

 in tune  today’s fast paced lifestyle. They have
mastered social media tools to reach out to  young 
people, closing the gap  more traditional volun-
teers and the volunteers of the future”. (Brett William-
son. CEO. Volunteering Australia.) 

So, for  to continue to thrive, Social Media must be a 
tool that is used to attract new members and to help 
spread the word locally  beyond about the work we do 
in the community. Please, use Facebook as often as you 
can, “brag” about the  your club is involved in;
there is nothing wrong with proud of your 

 Ask other fb users to “like and share” your post. 

Submitted by  

Lion Pat Williams, Environment Chairman,  Lions Club of 
Clare District. 

 

VOLUNTEERS 

DO THEY HAVE A FUTURE 

 

Ctrl+Click on the Link 

LOST WALLET AND CARKEYS 

Thank you Ray Najar 

https://lions201c1.org.au/
https://www.facebook.com/LionsClubsInternationalDistrict201C1/
mailto:carol.barnes@kadinalions.org.au
mailto:lionruthpearsons@gmail.com
https://www.youtube.com/watch?v=9yN-6PbqAPM
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The “Waddi” 

A few months back I 
attended a meeting of one 
of our Western Suburbs 
clubs where I enjoyed 
hearing about some of 
their recent activities, and 

in a most delightful finale, I gratefully accepted a cheque in 
the amazing amount of $25,000!! which will help several 
children towards the possibility of their own individual and 
independent mobility future. 
This hardworking club, Richmond, work incredibly long 
hours in their op shop which is the size of a gymnasium, and 
where they are open on Wednesday mornings and the first 
1st and 3rd Saturdays.  
They have nineteen members and 20 volunteers. On Tues-
days and Fridays they pick up and deliver stock and sort the 
many donations of household goods. clothing, hardware, 
electrical, dvds, cds. Jewelry, furniture and books etc.  
On the books, I was interested to hear that hard and soft 
covers are removed along with any glossy pages then the 
rest, in 1 tonne lots, are taken to a place in Lonsdale that 
transforms it into kitty litter.  Our paper waste helping our 
furry friends get rid of their own waste!!  

A great result!! 
Electrical goods unsuitable for sale are stripped to salvage 
metal which is sold or placed in the Ewaste bin. 
Goods are also donated to other needy charities such as Re-
born, Adelaide Day Centre, Second Chance and others. 
ALCMF Trustee 
The club has three major projects each year,  

a Lions Foundation, and this year it was the Australian 
Lions Children’s Mobility Foundation,  

a Medical project which for 2019/20 was funding for the 
Port Broughton Hospital to help fund the building of 
a Helipad  

and a local project, which was funding to local kindergar-
tens, primary and high schools. 

Recently, it was my very great pleasure to revisit this magnifi-
cent club and present them with not one but two of our An-
nual National ALCMF Awards. First the Award for the Club 
raising the most funds in one year, and secondly the Award 
for the Club raising the most funds per capita in one year. 
A fitting acknowledgement for a club that certainly lives by 
our motto “We Serve.”  
Thank you  Richmond for all that you are and all that you do. 
 

Vaal Dix – C1 District Mobility Coordinator and C District  
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